










































































 
 
DESCRIPTION OF CONCERN #2: 
Complainant states that there are vehicles speeding on Lackawanna Blvd. and vehicles 
are using the street as a cut-thru with no speed limit signs. He wants Lackawanna Blvd. 
to be turned into a cull-da-sac and wants a decoy parked on Lackawanna Blvd. 
  
ACTION TAKEN/RESULTS: 
Patrol conducted several radar posts and that location and took appropriate action when 
conducting motor vehicle stops.  The radar trailer was also set up on Lackawanna 
Blvd.  A speed study conducted by the radar trailer from 10/21/16 to 10/27/16 for 
northbound traffic indicated that the 85th percentile for vehicular speed is 19.45mph.  A 
speed study conducted by the radar trailer from 11/17/16 to 11/27/16 for southbound 
traffic indicated that the 85th percentile for vehicular speed is 20.4mph.  The speed limit 
for a residential area is 25mph.  I also conducted a motor vehicle crash analysis and 
there was only one accident on Lackawanna Blvd. which was on 2/05/14 when a fire 
truck struck a parked vehicle. We are unable to place a decoy vehicle on Lackawanna 
Blvd. because it would violate the township ordinance (see below). 
  
7-12    PARKING TIME LIMITED ON CERTAIN STREETS. 
  
Lackawanna Boulevard Both 2 hrs. Mon. to 

Fri. 
Valley Road north to New 
Jersey Avenue. 

At this time I do not recommend making any changes on Lackawanna Blvd. 

  
  
Michael J. Mazzeo 
Chief of Police 
Long Hill Township Police 
 


